
 
 
There is an upcoming change to the bidder registration process you need to be aware of and take 
proactive action. 
 
As an agency of the State of Wisconsin, the UW Madison uses the Vendornet system to alert registered 
vendors of certain Requests for Bid (RFB) solicitations, Requests for Proposals (RFP) solicitations, 
contract renewals, or new contract opportunities. There are changes coming to this system in the fall of 
2017. If you are actively engaged in transacting business with any UW System campus or state agency, 
you will need to take proactive action in order to continue to receive notifications of newly posted 
procurement solicitations or notices. 
 
If you are currently, registered on Vendornet you should have received a message from the State of 
Wisconsin Bureau or Procurement (SBOP) describing an upcoming change to the Vendornet system, and 
requesting that you take proactive action so you can continue to receive the applicable alerts for which 
you have registered. The content of this letter is contained at this website for your review and action: 
https://vendornet.wi.gov/GenProcurement/StrategicSourcing.aspx 
 
The requested action in the letter is that you log onto the Vendornet tool to update your company 
profile, contact information, and to review or update your NIGP code selections associated with the 
goods or services you provide for which you’d like to receive new solicitation notifications. If you do not 
log in and take action, SBOP will assume that your profile is no longer active and they will not migrate 
your profile to their new platform, which will effectively end any bid alerts you are currently receiving. 
 
Additional information about this change is available at: 
https://vendornet.wi.gov/GenProcurement/StrategicSourcing.aspx 
 
If you did not receive the letter, or if you are not currently registered on Vendornet, you should consider 
initiating a new registration by using the registration tool located at: 
https://vendornet.wi.gov/Registration.aspx 
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